Disposing of spent CFLs

Eskom has received many requests from staff on how to safely dispose of spent CFLs.  

In the absence of legislative requirements specific to homeowners and with limited availability of suitable facilities, environmentally conscious consumers have few options. 

Eskom advises that homeowners take the precautions they would normally follow when disposing of household hazardous waste and make use of one of the following options (in order of preference) for CFL disposal that are available to South Africans at present:

· Deliver lamps to any of the retailers offering a take back service for CFLs.  Currently Woolworths and Pick and Pay offer this service free of charge to the public.
· Deliver used lamps to existing electronic waste (eWaste) disposal sites and services.  You can locate your closest site by logging onto the ewasa website http://www.e-waste.org.za or contact eWASA on 27 824 787 075.
· Store CFLs in a safe place, in a non breakable container or plastic bag to contain the bulb in the event of a breakage that might occur until infrastructure is in place for the safe disposal of CFLs in your area

· Some Municipalities provide an annual or periodic hazardous waste collection day or event. Typically, CFLs along with any other household hazardous waste such as batteries, oil-based paint or motor oil can be disposed of on these collection days. Check with your local authority whether these are available in your area.

Dispose with your general waste as a last resort.  Any of the options listed above are preferred but you can lawfully dispose of CFLs in your household waste.  Should you revert to this option, it is recommended that you wrap the bulb in newspaper and place in a plastic bag to reduce the risk of bulb breakage, contamination of other potentially recyclable materials and to protect yourself and waste removal staff from cuts.

What do I do if a CFL breaks?

In the case of breakage, the amount¹ of mercury inside an individual lamp is too small to pose a hazard to users.  Although the accidental breakage of a lamp is unlikely to cause any health problems, it’s good practice to minimise any unnecessary exposure to mercury, as well as risk of cuts from glass fragments. 

The following guidelines are therefore recommended in the case of accidental breakage of a CFL: 

· Do not allow children or pregnant women to enter the affected area

· Open windows and allow air to circulate to the affected area

· Wear gloves, if available, as a precaution also against broken glass

· First sweep up all of the glass fragments and phosphor powder (do not vacuum)

· Place in a plastic bag

· Wipe the area with a damp paper towel to pick up stray shards of glass or fine particles

· Place the used towel in the plastic bag as well


 In addition to the initial amount of mercury being minimal, at the end of the CFL lifespan, little of the mercury remains in its most toxic form as most of it is converted and absorbed into the lamp components.
